
      EASTLAKE CITY COUNCIL

                                       REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

                                                          JANUARY 9, 2007

The Regular Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 Lake Shore Boulevard.  The Meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Elshaw at approximately 7:31 p.m.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Morley.

ATTENDEES

Members of Council in attendance were Mr. Morley, Mr. D’Ambrosio, Mr. Razov, Mr. Lajeunesse, Mr. Zontini and Council President Mr. Elshaw.  Mr. Knuchel was absent and excused. Also attending was Council Clerk Mrs. Cendroski.  

Those attending from the Administration were Mayor Andrzejewski, Finance Director Mr. Condron, Law Director Mr. Klammer, CBO Mr. Voros, Tax Administrator/Economic Development Coordinator Mrs. Keneven-Zanella, City Engineer Mr. Guard, Fire Chief Sabo and Police Chief Ruth. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Regular Council Meeting – December 19, 2006

MOTION: Mr. Morley moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of  December 19, 2006.  Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:
 Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The minutes were approved.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Mr. Elshaw

Meetings Scheduled

Mr. Elshaw:   The Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 23, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. and the Regular Council Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 23, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. 

The Economic and Community Development Council meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17, 2007 at 6:30 p.m.

COMMUNICATIONS &  PETITIONS

A communication was received from the Administration regarding re-appointments to City Boards and Commissions.  Mr. Elshaw explained this would be addressed during the Mayor’s report.

A bid advertisement request from City Engineer Mr. Guard regarding the Roberts Road-Phase 2 

project.  Mr. Elshaw explained this was discussed during Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting and would be added to the evening’s agenda as Legislation No. 01-09-(01).

A communication was received from City Engineer Mr. Guard regarding a proposed amendment to City Ordinance Chapter 913 “Comprehensive Storm water Management.”  This was referred to Ordinance Committee.

A request was received from Fire Chief Sabo to dispose of a non-working and unrepairable 1999 Kenmore Washing Machine. Mr. Elshaw explained that this item is referred to the Administration for consideration.

A communication was received from the Administration regarding an agreement between the City of  Eastlake and the Village of Timberlake for Fire Protection and Rescue Squad Services.

Mr. Elshaw explained this was discussed during Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting and would be added to the evening’s agenda as Legislation No. 01-09-(03).

A communication was received from the Administration regarding a proposed Storm Water Utility Fee.  This was referred to Ordinance Committee. 

A communication was received from the Administration regarding the purchase of the J.F.K. site.  This was referred to Finance Committee. 

A Fee Waiver request was received from the Eastlake Little League for use of the Community Center on Saturday, January 20th, January 27th and February 3rd.  Mr. Elshaw explained this was discussed in the Council-as-a-Whole Committee – Mr. Lajeunesse will make a Motion on this matter during his report.

Additional Comments

Mayor Andrzejewski:  It is just a formality, but the it is not the purchase of the J.F.K. site, it is for removal of the deed restriction.

COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS

SAFETY COMMITTEE – Mr. Morley

Mr. Morley:  The Safety Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, but as discussed in Council-as-a-Whole Committee there are two matters for which he will be making motions to add to the evening’s agenda – one being the addition of the position of Fire Marshall – this will not add another job – also, will be the agreement between the Village of Timberlake and the City of Eastlake.  

He would like to commend the Police Department for their performance the last couple of weeks – they have had a lot of issues to deal with and they dealt with them in a professional manner. 

This concluded his report and he was open for questions and would be making the following Motions:

Legislative Recommendations

Legislation No. 01-09-(02)

MOTION:  I hereby move to add Ordinance No. 01-09-(02) to the evening’s agenda amending Section 132.02  “Composition of the Full-time Division on Fire” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake. Mr. Zontini seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  Legislation No. 01-09-(02) is added to the evening’s agenda.

Legislation No. 01-09-(03)

MOTION:  I hereby move to add Legislation No. 01-09-(03) authorizing and directing the Mayor and Director of Finance to enter into an Agreement with the Village of Timberlake for the City of Eastlake to provide Fire Protection and Rescue Squad Services for said Village for a three (3) year period commencing January 1, 2007. Mr. Lajeunesse seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  Legislation No. 01-09-(03) is added to the evening’s agenda.

There were no questions of Mr. Morley.

RECREATION COMMITTEE – Mr. Lajeunesse

Mr. Lajeunesse:  The Recreation Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting therefore he had nothing to report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Lajeunesse.

Mr. Lajeunesse made the following Motion:

Fee Waiver Request

MOTION:  I hereby move to approve the Fee Waiver request for the Eastlake Little League for use of the Community Center on Saturday, 1/20/07, 1/27/07 and 2/3/07 for its annual registration.  Mr. Morley seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The Fee Waiver Request for the Eastlake Little League is approved.

PLANNING COMMITTEE – Mr. D’Ambrosio 

Mr. D’Ambrosio: The Planning Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, however, at the last meeting a liquor license request was referred into Committee – the Council Clerk has polled the Committee which is Mr. Morley and Mr. Zontini on this matter – they had no objections nor did the Police Department or Administration and it was agreed to move this matter forward for a motion this evening. 

He, too, would like to commend the Police Department for their actions mentioned by Mr. Morley – this is two times we have had an officer shot at in one year – it shows their training works out great and how important the Police Department is – they did a great job. This concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. D’Ambrosio.

Mr. D’Ambrosio made the following Motion:

Liquor License Request

MOTION:  I hereby move to approve, and send back to Columbus, Ohio with no objections, the liquor license request for Castle Coffee House, Inc., dba Castle Coffee House, 33419 Vine Street, Eastlake, OH  44095.  Mr. Morley seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. The Liquor License request for Castle Coffee House is approved.

There were no questions of Mr. D’Ambrosio.

FINANCE COMMITTEE – Mr. Knuchel

Mr. Knuchel was absent and excused.

ORDINANCE COMMITTEE  - Mr. Zontini

Mr. Zontini:  The Ordinance Committee has not met since the last regularly scheduled Council meeting, therefore he did not have a report. As some items have been referred into the Ordinance Committee he will be scheduling a meeting in the near future. This concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Zontini.

SERVICE/UTILITIES COMMITTEE – Mr. Razov

Mr. Razov:  The Service/Utilities Committee has not met since our last regular Council meeting, therefore he did not have a formal report, however, he would be making the following Motion:

Legislative Recommendation

Legislation No. 01-09-(01)

MOTION:  I hereby move to add Legislation No. 01-09-(01) to the evening’s agenda authorizing and directing the City Engineer's, C.T. Consultants, Inc., to advertise for bids for the Roberts Road – Phase 2 Project, said bids to be in accordance with plans and specifications on file in the Office of the City Engineer.  Mr. Zontini seconded.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  Legislation No. 01-09-(01) is added to the evening’s agenda.

Additional Comments

Mr. Razov:  This concludes his report and he will not be scheduling a meeting in the near future.

There were no questions of Mr. Razov.

RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC 
Mr. Elshaw recognized the public input at this time; he reminded the speakers that there is a 3-minute limit for their comments, all comments are to be directed to the Chair and not include any personalities or individuals.

Jim Strand, 1223 E. 343rd Street, Eastlake

Mr. Strand:  We are closing 2006 and starting 2007 – this year he is asking that he not be permitted to go to the polls in November without a vote – that is his constitutional right and he fought for it.  He apologizes for things said last year – that is all buried and we will start a new slate.  He wants to go to the polls this year and vote on something – you will have to work something out – we cannot go through another year like we did in 2006.  You need to work something out with the Administration and the Administration needs to work something out with you.  There is no reason why you can’t bring this City forward as you promised in 2006 – right now we are not doing too good – it is all in your hands.

Also, about the slum landlords – he heard we are going to get a guy in here who is qualified to inspect buildings – electrical, plumbing, structural.  The slum landlords, who do not live in the City, rent to young people buildings that are not in any condition to live in. He has one on his street – it is not possible to live in it but it is still sitting there.  He would like to ask the Police Department to secure the house and keep the kids from going in and out of the building.  There should be someway to condemn the house – there is no foundation and no floor – it is a residence in Eastlake on his street.  He put $75,000 into his home to improve the neighborhood but he has this slum house down the road and kids are going into it. There should be someway the owner should be made to secure the house so no one can get into it.  He realizes the City and the Police Department are strapped and they can’t watch everything all the time – but, he would like to see something done.  There are homes that are not fit to live in but they are still rented out.

Mr. Voros:  He is working on ordinances related to rentals and point of sales.  He has had conversations with the Mayor and will be presenting something to Council soon, hopefully by the next Council meeting.  Putting something like this together is a lengthy process.

The house Mr. Strand is referring to is currently going through the legal process.

Mr. Klammer:  Mr. Strand, have you seen people go into the building?  Someone made a complaint and the house was boarded up in a few days.

Mr. Strand:  He goes up and down the street all day – the door and windows are open.

Mr. Klammer: We are in litigation on the matter and have filed a lawsuit – it is set for trial – we are working on reaching a settlement.

Mr. Lajeunesse:  It is correct that the wheels take a long time – but, you also need the proper people in place to implement something such as this.  Mr. Evers and he completed months of research, which they provided to Mr. Voros.  This is a sensitive subject matter because this used to be a cottage community and there are a lot of residents who are against moving forward and that was met with a lot of resistance at a meeting on the matter.  They came in number and were very much against a rental inspection program.  It must be done the right way and Mr. Voros will do that.

Chief Ruth:  Mr. Strand, please advise anyone to call when they see someone going into the building – we will come to check it out.

Mr. Strand:  The door is open… He is excited about seeing something in November.

There was no one else who wished to speak.

LEGISLATION PROPOSED - First number will be 2007-001

RESOLUTION NO.: 01-09-(01)

Requested by: City Engineer Mr. Guard

A Resolution authorizing and directing the  Sponsored by: Mr. Razov 



City Engineer's, C.T. Consultants, Inc., to 

advertise for bids for the Roberts Road – Phase 2 Project, said bids to be in accordance with plans and specifications on file in the Office of the City Engineer, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION:  Mr. Zontini moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. D’Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

MOTION:  Mr. Zontini moved to adopt.  Mr. D’Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No. 2007-001.

_     _      _
_
_
_
_ 
_
_
_
_
_
_

ORDINANCE NO.: 01-09-(02)

Requested by:  Fire Chief Sabo


An Ordinance amending Section 132.02 Sponsored by:  Mr. Morley 



“Composition of the Full-time Division of 

Fire” of the Codified Ordinances of the City of Eastlake, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION:  Mr. Morley moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. Zontini seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

MOTION:  Mr. Morley moved to adopt.  Mr. Zontini seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2007-002.

_     _      _
_
_
_
_ 
_
_
_
_
_
_

ORDINANCE NO.: 01-09-(03)

Requested by:  Mayor Andrzejewski


An Ordinance authorizing and directing the Sponsored by:  Mr. Morley



Mayor and Director of Finance to enter into 

an Agreement with the Village of Timberlake for the City of Eastlake to provide Fire Protection and Rescue Squad Services for said Village for a three (3) year period commencing January 1, 2007, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION:  Mr. Morley moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and reading in full.  Mr. D’Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

MOTION:  Mr. Morley moved to adopt.  Mr. D’Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Ordinance No. 2007-003.

_     _      _
_
_
_
_ 
_
_
_
_
_
_

LEGISLATION PENDING

There was none.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

There was none.

NEW BUSINESS

There was none.

MAYOR/SAFETY DIRECTOR – Ted Andrzejewski

Mayor Andrzejewski:  Bingo will start Wednesday, January 17th at the Community Center – they received a check for January in the amount of $3,600 – Bingo will be held on Wednesdays and Fridays.  We have also put out the word that the Community Center can be rented and the Service Department should be contacted for details.  He is glad to see Roberts Road moving forward – this section of Roberts Road needs to be done – the sidewalks will aid the kids who walk to school.  

He and Mr. Voros have been working on the concerns expressed by Mr. Strand and we have something we are ready to submit to Council on inspections of rental houses and rental units – we wanted to cover all aspects and satisfy the nay sayers.

This concluded his report but he would request Council’s approval on various nominations for City Boards and Commissions.  

Mr. Lajeunesse made the following Motion:

BOARDS & COMMISSIONS APPOINTMENTS

MOTION:  I hereby move to approve the Mayor’s re-appointments to the following Boards and Commissions:

Richard Beck to the Architectural Board of Review for the term expiring 12/31/09

Thomas Liebhardt, Sr., to the Planning Commission for the term expiring 12/31/11

Ken Hoefle to the Zoning Board of Appeals for the term expiring 12/31/11.

Mr. D’Ambrosio seconded.

ROLL CALL:  Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried.  The Mayor’s appointments to the Board and Commissions are approved.

There were no questions of Mayor Andrzejewski.

LAW DIRECTOR – Randy Klammer

Mr. Klammer:  Regarding the subject of property maintenance, he and Mr. Voros have been working over the last several months on preparing procedures for re-instituting criminal prosecutions.  He had nothing further to report and was open for questions. 

There were no questions of Mr. Klammer.

FINANCE DIRECTOR – Brian Condron

Mr. Condron:  The Finance Department has been working on the typical year-end close outs – they should have the January reports out by the end of the week as well as working on the 2007 budget amendment and the Recovery Plan amendment which is due by March 7th.  This concluded his report and he was open for questions.

Mr. Lajeunesse:  Do you have any idea in regards to a strategic plan or any type of levy we may be able to start working on?

Mr. Condron:  This is something the Mayor will be addressing when we do the 2007 budget – there is an option in May or November but there is extra cost in placing levies on the ballot. It may be November but we have to see what our financial figures show.

Mr. Lajeunesse:  It does take a while for all this to come together with all the many responsibilities we do have – we might have missed the boat in November and he wanted to make sure we are planning far enough in advance and we may want to get something going now.

Mayor Andrzejewski:  He and Mr. Condron, as well as several other people, have discussed some ideas –we are not yet ready to present our final thoughts yet to Council but we are well aware whatever we are going to do will be presented in vastly superior timeframe to provide for plenty of time for discussions.

There were no further questions of Mr. Condron.

TAX ADMINISTRATOR – Angela Keneven-Zanella

Mrs. Keneven-Zanella:  The Tax Department is making ready to go into full swing – our tax returns were mailed out between Christmas and New Years.  As a cost saving measure we mailed post cards to those who used computer generated forms.  The forms can also be obtained on the web site or here in City Hall or at the library.  

We ended the year up 9% from last year – this was fortunate because many surrounding communities have changed our tax rates so we are collecting a little less on the regular basis.  This was due to our due diligence on our past due accounts and we will continue to do so this year.

As to Economic Development – now the holidays are over there is renewed interest in some properties in Eastlake – questions have been provided to her which she has turned over to the Economic & Community Development Council to review and make recommendations to Council.

This concluded her report and she was open for questions.

Mr. Elshaw:  What do you feel is acceptable for 2007 as far as tax collections – do you think it will be about the same as 2006?

Mrs. Keneven-Zanella:  Normally she would say it will be flat – especially since some communities are increased their tax rates. We have not had any major loss in employment which could impact us negatively so she thinks we will remain where we are.

There were no further questions for Mrs. Keneven-Zanella.

SERVICE DIRECTOR – Mike Semik

Mr. Semik was absent and excused. 

CHIEF BUILDING OFFICIAL – Joe Voros

Mr. Voros:  They are pretty much evened out on inspections as it is the winter months.  However, we are getting quite a bit of calls on vacant properties and issuing building permits for commercial.  It is picking up.  We are busy on various projects. 

This concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Mr. Voros. 

CITY ENGINEER – Steve Guard

Mr. Guard:  Thank you for the legislation on Roberts Road – this is an excellent time to put a project out for bids as there are very aggressive bids received from contractors who are looking for work.  We will be submitting a report this week to the Administration on the pump station upgrades and the development of a process to upgrade the City’s pump stations facilities and developing a financing plan through grants, loans, the OPWC so determination can be made on how to proceed with the improvements.  We have received the executed documents back from the contractor for the Senior Citizen Center boiler replacement – the contractor will be provided notice that he can proceed tomorrow with the project.  The shop drawings have been completed and the culvert has been manufactured for the Robin Drive project and we anticipate that to be shipped to the site within the next seven to ten days.  In discussing the flow splits with the City of Willoughby engineer, our percentage was down a percentage and one half from last year which will be about a $30,000 reduction in the fees we pay – this was due to infiltration into sewers – the City of Willoughby has received more infiltration and they are looking into ways to address this and we should are looking at ways to address ours.

This concluded his report and he is open for questions.

There were no questions for Mr. Guard.

POLICE CHIEF – John  Ruth

Chief Ruth:  Business is as usual – thank you for the kind words.  They are finishing up the year end reports which he encourages all to review and he will be happy to answer any questions.

This concluded his report and he was open for questions.  
There were no questions of Chief Ruth.

FIRE CHIEF – Richard Sabo

Fire Chief Sabo:  The Fire Department has completed a very busy year – we handled over 2,500 calls for emergency service – that is just part of what they try to do for the community. He thanks the Mayor and City Council for creating the position of Fire Marshall – it was great to see the cooperation in getting this completed so we can move forward with an important job within our Department.

This concluded his report and he was open for questions.

There were no questions of Chief Sabo.

ADJOURNMENT

The Regular Council meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:10 p.m.



​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________





DEREK W. ELSHAW, COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED: _______________________

ATTEST:   ________________________

                 DEBORAH A. CENDROSKI, CMC        

 
CLERK OF COUNCIL 
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